WASHINGTON STATE
@ l lI\]IVERSITY Office of the President
A\ 4

March 25, 2011

Department of Ecology
Eastern Regional Office
4601 North Monroe
Spokane, WA 99205-1295

RE: Washington State University State Waste Discharge Permit
Duly Authorized Representative

Dear Department of Ecology:

Per Section G1.B.2 of the Washington State University State Waste Discharge
Permit, and as the President of WSU, I duly authorize the position of Executive
Director of Environmental Health and Safety and Risk Management (currently
Dwight Hagihara) to be the WSU “Duly Authorized Representative” who is
responsible for certifying, signing, and submitting state waste discharge reports
and applications to the Washington State Department of Ecology.

I certify under penalty of law that this document and all attachments were
prepared under my direction or supervision in accordance with a system designed
to assure that qualified personnel properly gathered and evaluated the
information submitted. Based on my inquiry of the person or persons who
manage the system or those persons directly responsible for gathering
information, the information submitted is, to the best of my knowledge and
belief, true, accurate, and complete. I am aware that there are significant penalties
for submitting false information, including the possibility of fine and
imprisonment for knowing violations.

Please contact the WSU Office of the President at 509.335.4200 if you have any
questions.

Sincerely,

Ison'S. Floyd, Ph.
President

cc: Dwight Hagihara, Executive Director, Environmental Health & Safety,

Risk Management
Roger Patterson, Vice President, Business and Finance
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